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1. Introduction

CBDC, a weapon of control, guised as a convenient utility

“It is seldom that liberty of any kind is lost all at once.”

- David Hume

An important quote, mentioned above, marks the beginning of the
book “The Road to Serfdom” by Friedrich August von Hayek. This
book, published in 1944, the same year humanity enslaving
institutions such as International Monetary Fund (IMF) and World
Bank were established, is an eye popping read on how central
planning by the governments, with the help from institutions such
as the central banks, eventually leads to serfdom, or in other
words, bonded labor or slave labor, also known in Hindi as Bandhua
Mazdoori. We, the people of Bharat, especially need not be made
aware of the horrors of a tradition such as bonded labor; having
lived through it during various times in history, including during
British Raj when farm laws were passed to snatch the lands of
farmers, who were the rightful owners of lands, to make the
farmers indebted enough and have them serve their own lands as
bonded slaves, on some occasions, for multiple generations.

CBDCs, or central bank digital currencies, are a step towards
scaling the tradition of slave labor and ensuring that citizens of
a country are always indebted to the powers that be. So far the
governments and central banks of a country only had partial
control over the spending habits of citizens because of the
democratic and privacy protecting properties of physical cash as a
currency. With CBDCs, governments and central banks can steal
these powers from the hands of citizens so that the all powerful
institutions can enforce their will, as and when, on anyone that
they don’t like.

In the words of the General Manager of the Bank of International
Settlements (BIS), Agustin Carstens:

“With CBDCs, the central bank will have absolute control on the
rules and regulations that will determine the use of that
(currency)”.

In this document we will go in depth and try to shed light on how
a CBDC is a weapon of control, guised as a convenient utility and
that its harmful effects far outweigh any minor convenience
advantages that it may or may not have over already prevailing
systems such as net-banking and UPI.
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2. Is CBDC a Trojan horse?

Programmability and social credit scores for control

In Greek mythology, a Trojan horse was used by the Greeks to enter
the city of Troy and finally win the Trojan war. The Greeks could
not infiltrate the city of Troy using traditional warfare methods;
so they gifted the king of Troy with a gigantic wooden horse with
hidden soldiers inside, who helped in defeating the city of Troy.

In today’s day and age, the modern day central bankers are using
the same tactics to infiltrate the modern society's freedoms and
liberties. Why, you may ask?

Of course there’s a reason. It’s because we are nearing the
ultimate demise of the traditional monetary system, on which the
wheels of the modern day society rest. Since the old fiat currency
based system is about to crumble, the owners of the old system
want to replace it with a modern one, but this time, one that they
can control entirely. Why, you may ask again?

Since modern day society moved away from a sound money standard,
such as gold and silver coins, vast amounts of money can now be
printed by humans in charge of the monetary system at the click of
a button. When the marginal cost1 of money production tends to
zero, money turns into a tool of absolute control, a way to wield
power over other humans. In other words, when the decision to
print and create money happens at the click of a button by the
government or the ruling authority's sole whim and fancy, money
becomes a weapon of control and a tool to capture more power.
Since arbitrary printing of money leads to runaway inflation, the
common person rises up against the government whenever inflation
hits. Hence the need for absolute control over the transactions of
citizens via CBDCs so that whoever dares to raise their voice
against the government, can be silenced.

If the citizens of a country knew what a CBDC would be used for,
they would never accept it as a legal tender. Hence, CBDCs need to
be launched under the guise of modern day money that’s quick, easy
to use etc. so that the citizens never get to know what’s the real
purpose i.e. programmability, where central banks get to decide how
you can and cannot spend your money. Citizens also lose privacy
because the central banks know at all times where and how they go
about spending their money. Sounds like a Trojan horse, doesn’t
it?

“By giving the government unlimited powers, the most arbitrary rule
can be made legal; and in this way a democracy may set up the most
complete despotism imaginable.” - Friedrich August von Hayek

Ultimately, CBDCs are a way to implement a system of social credit
scores where anyone who’s not an obedient slave can be totally
excluded from the society. We will talk more about social credit
scores in the document later.
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3. Are CBDCs, war on cash & demonetization interrelated?

Physical cash or bank notes as a legal tender have a significant
advantage over other modes of online payments and that is the
privacy preserving aspect of cash only transactions. In other
words, when one pays for goods with cash, no one knows about that
transaction other than the two parties transacting. Central banks
don’t like this power of ordinary citizens; hence they want to
take this power away from the hands of citizens.

We all know that India is only a partially independent country in
the sense that the strings of most major financial & monetary
decisions are pulled from outside the country. Institutions such
as the World Bank and the IMF use corporate lobbying via
multinational corporations and debt trap methods to put a leash on
a democratic country in order to force the government into obeying
their orders i.e. global powers sitting in London, Switzerland and
Washington DC decide on whether or not a particular event such as
demonetization, launch of CBDC etc. will happen in India or some
other former European colony and on what date.

Let’s talk about another former British colony, Nigeria. Nigeria
was one of the first countries in the world to officially launch2 a
CBDC in Oct 2021. By the end of 2022, adoption3 was as low as <1%.
To get people going with CBDC, in October 2022, Nigeria’s central
bank announced its decision4 to demonetise old 200, 500, and
1,000-naira notes and replace them with newer ones. In February
2023, riots erupted all over the country because of scarcity of
cash in ATMs. In other words, old notes were being consumed from
the system whereas not enough new notes were being printed.

Although a CBDC rollout happened much later in India, similarities
can be seen in the way a war was waged on cash and masses hurled
towards using some form of online payment that the government can
keep a track of. To understand the real reason behind the
demonetization episode in India, one needs to read a PWC report5.

“While a few businesses may have been impacted in the short to
medium term, digital payments companies stand out as one of the most
significant beneficiaries of the move. Post demonetisation, there
has been a marked reduction in the resistance towards digital
payments, and this medium should continue to see sustained adoption
going forward.” - Demonetisation effect: Digital payments gain new
momentum by Authors: Shekhar Lele and Aarushi Jain

When one also looks at the mechanism of CBDC rollout in various
countries and listens to the speeches of the heads of the central
banks in these countries as they try to make a path for CBDCs, it
becomes instantly clear that the rollout of CBDCs is not a
sovereign decision made inside these countries. It is in fact a
globally coordinated operation with decisions being made at
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institutions such as the IMF, World Bank and the Bank of
International Settlements (BIS).

The modus operandi of a CBDC rollout in a country is based in
deception i.e. CBDCs are called safe and effective whereas they
are totally the opposite. The problem-reaction-solution strategy
is put to use to bring this deception to reality using the
mainstream outlets of media, movies and news. The problem is
framed as “physical notes may contain a virus” or “terrorists may
use physical cash” etc. Reaction is then generated by creating a
false flag event in the media (bank runs, spread of a virus, fake
terrorist bombing etc). CBDCs are then offered as the ultimate
solution to the problem. The clear path being a soft launch to a
gradual total control of the citizens of a country. Digital
government summits happening in various countries are also a step
taken in the same direction.

In other words, war on cash, demonetization & CBDCs are all
narratives to control your money in a completely online way such
that nothing is private to you and every rupee that you spend on
buying anything personal is available as data to profile you, so
that your liberties and individualism can be controlled.

In other words, CBDCs are not a mode of payment, they are a mode
of surveillance & control.

“Economic control is not merely control of a sector of human life
that can be separated from the rest; it is the control of the means
for all our ends. " - Ludwig von Mises

4. Are CBDCs a part of the New World Order (NWO)?

A simple search on “New World Order” reveals the plan for what it
is. Initially labeled as a conspiracy theory by the mainstream
media, NWO is a plan to demolish the concept of nation state
governments and to establish a one world government or in other
words, a global dictatorship.

The real backstory is that the owners of the fiat currency based
worldwide banking system, the very colonials who have been looting
wealth from around the world for centuries, are sitting on melting
ice cubes of fiat currency wealth, primarily comprising government
bonds. They know very well that because of inflation, the value of
these bonds, hence their wealth, will diminish to zero in the
coming decade. Hence they need to convert this fake wealth into
real wealth as soon as possible.

What do we mean by real wealth? Farmland, real estate - commercial
as well as residential, Gold etc.
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In order to confiscate the wealth from normal folks, they plan to
pass similar laws around the world that will allow them to create
fake emergencies, which they will use to steal your property.

Remember the farm laws passed in India in 2020, during the corona
virus fake emergency charade? The long term plan was essentially
to put the farmers in fiat currency debt to eventually steal their
farmlands. A similar plan is being developed to confiscate your
car, your house and any other physical wealth such as gold, silver
etc. that you might have.

You must have seen “You will own nothing and you will be happy”
campaigns circulating on the internet published by the World
Economic forum, one of the entities behind NWO. Such campaigns
give us a good insight into the intentions of the proponents of
NWO.

In order to be able to achieve this goal worldwide, similar laws
need to be passed in all countries, almost simultaneously.

A stage is being set with the WHO pandemic treaty that countries
are being forced to sign. A major aspect of the treaty would be
that countries will be handing over their democratic powers to
dictators sitting in Washington DC, London & Switzerland so that
they can pass laws in democratic countries without the consent of
the citizens or the parliament of the country. These laws will
also give additional powers to local governments in democratic
countries without citizen or parliamentary consent! e.g. the newly
proposed public health bill, which has not yet passed, would allow
government officials to enter any premise at their whim and fancy,
at any time, when they merely suspect a virus contamination. No
prior warning or consultation with a health expert would be needed
to carry such an act.

We have seen a trailer of this movie in the past, haven't we?

During the 2020 fake coronavirus crisis, WHO enforced health
mandates such as lockdowns and quarantines on countries whenever
they decided to do so. WHO was able to declare emergencies as per
its singular discretion over and above the consent of the nation's
citizens or government. This despite the fact that most smart
citizens understood that lockdowns in the name of health or
climate are in reality an economic transfer of wealth.

Based on such tyrannical instances of the recent past, we can very
well decipher that CBDCs are being brought in because they are the
most crucial step towards setting up a global dictatorship. A
global governance system would require a unified global financial
system with transaction level control available to the national
and supranational authorities; the same authorities that brought

in the vaccine mandates for us.
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5. Why should a concerned citizen never use a CBDC?

The Dangers and Myths of CBDC

"Liberty once lost is lost forever." - John Adams

CBDCs offer no particular efficiency or cost gains compared to
other online payment mechanisms such as netbanking or UPI.
However, their dangers are numerous.

Let’s state some of the myths propagated in the media about CBDCs
and the real dangers hiding beneath the surface.

Danger vs Myth #1
Myth: Programmability will allow you to make automatic payments.
Danger: It will rob citizens of basic rights.

Technically speaking, the only way a CBDC differs from the
traditional digital currency such as money in your online banking
account is that the ledger that holds your account balance sits
directly at the central bank rather than the local commercial bank
where you hold your account. In other words, when you do a
transaction using CBDC, the central bank gets to control the
transaction on a real-time basis, which is not the case when using
traditional digital money. This feature, known as programmability,
might not sound like a big deal but bear with us for a moment.

Take an example of the Truckers Protest in Canada that happened in
2022. The Canadian government pretty much froze6 the bank accounts
of individuals who ended up donating even a few dollars to an
online campaign created by the Canadian truckers to raise
awareness against mandatory vaccines.

Similarly, a 19 year old bank account of Dr Mercola, a natural
health physician based in the US, was recently frozen7 without any
explanation from the bank, JP Morgan Chase. Most probable reason
cited on social media was the constant effort of Dr. Mercola to
raise his voice against mask mandates, side effects of mRNA
vaccines and promoting drug free treatments. These ideas very much
threatened big pharma profits and the globalists' plan to
vaccinate the entire population of the planet; hence the ban on
Dr. Mercola’s account.

These pre-CBDC bank account shutdowns can be scaled to all
citizens on a real-time basis when they take a particular action.
For example, all of the following scenarios are possible on a
real-time basis when a CBDC is implemented:

- Freeze any citizens bank account who tries to buy Gold or Silver
- Don’t let anyone buy more than ₹1,000 worth of petrol in a month
- Implement food rationing limits in a particular city or state
- Put temporary restrictions on accounts of online betting users
- Implement certain geo-political agendas such as giving loans only

to farmers that use GMO seeds and not to organic farmers
- A religion/varna specific political party in power may try to

block payments of citizens belonging to some other religion/varna
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- CBDC can be used to prevent gifting to a loved one and even to
disinherit children after your death

The list is endless.

Danger vs Myth #2
Myth: Expiry dates on transactions will boost the economy.
Danger: It will stop citizens from having any savings.

Another concern with CBDCs is that certain payments can be
programmed to have an expiry date. For example, a government may
decide to make a stimulus payment into the account of all citizens
but associate an expiry date with the payment such that the
payment is no longer available in the account if the money is not
spent before the expiry date. Governments may give various reasons
as to why a feature like this is needed such as ensuring that the
economy receives a boost in a particular quarter of a year but we
the citizens know that a feature like this would be prone to
abuse. For example, any citizen who would like to save the money
from a stimulus payment would not have that option. They would
have to go out and spend the money even if they don’t want to do
it.

Danger vs Myth #3
Myth: Real-time surveillance will help find terrorists and robbers.
Danger: It will be an end to much needed privacy for citizens.

Yet another massive concern with CBDCs is the complete loss of
privacy when trying to do a transaction. We live in the day and
age of surveillance. Face recognition technologies, installation
of security cameras, KYC & ID check services and AI etc. have
enabled real-time surveillance of citizens at scale. These
technologies might sometimes help find criminals as well but
totalitarian regimes are known to use these technologies to quash
dissent and spy on journalists as well as ordinary citizens.

Monetary surveillance is currently a cumbersome job for the
governments; with thousands of banks maintaining their own
databases and no proper transaction level oversight available to
the central bank. When transactions start settling through CBDC,
mass monetary surveillance of all citizens of India can be
conducted by the government with total ease.

For example, all of the following scenarios are possible on a
real-time basis when a CBDC is implemented.

- Send a notification to spy agencies when an under surveillance
journalist checks into a new hotel and makes a payment

- Keep a real-time track of the toll tax payments of the leader
of a farmers protest, to know where they are headed

- Implement 15 minute cities and restrict any transactions done
by a citizen that’s more than 15 minutes away from one's home

- Keep a real-time track of the payments made at restaurants by
the family members of the leader of an opposition party

Again, this list is endless too.
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These scenarios sound scary but totalitarian & fascist governments
are already known to employ such measures to some extent. The only
difference with CBDC is that the abuse of power would be
limitless.

Danger vs Myth #4
Myth: CBDCs are the safest means of making payments online.
Danger: CBDCs will pose new kinds of security risks.

Compared with physical cash, online transaction processing systems
are known to have various security, hacking & data breach risks.
Who doesn't know of someone who has had a few thousand rupees
scammed from their account via UPI and never got the money back?

Danger vs Myth #5
Myth: CBDCs will be available 24x7 online.
Danger: Citizens lose access to payments in worst case scenarios.

A large scale CBDC system that’s processing millions of payments
per minute might have scalability or performance related issues
because of undersea cable disruptions, internet/wifi failures etc.
and all transactions might get stuck, leaving people stranded. An
internet shutdown by the government because of riots etc. might
also leave the entire economy of the city or state stranded as was
witnessed in 2023 during a 72-120 hour internet shutdown in Punjab
when people couldn't pay at merchant shops using UPI for multiple
days. Cash on hand proves out to be really handy during such
times.

Danger vs Myth #6
Myth: CBDCs will make the life of an individual easier.
Danger: CBDCs will centralize all power in the hands of dictators.

In the post CBDC world, central powers will have a control on when
and where you can or cannot buy certain items, whether or not you
are allowed to spend money at certain times or even to the extent
of whether or not certain individuals are allowed to have any
money. This is analogous to a manipulative and abusive
relationship if it were to happen anywhere between two people.
Corporates and governments working in collusion will try to modify
the behavior of entity society. Outliers will be personally
targeted for a reason as meager as being in opposition to the
government in power or stating something publicly that the current
government in power opposes. For the oppressed, fines or other
government decided charges might be deducted from the citizen’s
account and they would have no power to oppose. It would be as if
your bank account is owned by the government and not by you. Not
to mention, the global fascists in control of the financial system
get to rule over masses in every country of the world thereby
giving them infinite power over other cultures, which they will
use to shred the very fabric of unity that binds our society
together.
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6. What alternatives or solutions should you use?

“To see a cage, is to escape it.” - Anonymous

Anyone who delves deep into the inner workings of a CBDC knows
well that one should avoid using a CBDC at all costs. But the
question as to what alternative can be used remains.

Physical cash should definitely be the numero uno choice of payment
mode. When placing online orders, cash on delivery (COD) can be
selected. Any online platform that doesn’t allow COD should be
avoided and alternative platforms should be used. We don’t even
recommend using UPI, net-banking or other online modes of payment
because even these alternative modes of payment can be used to
track the user via IP address based surveillance or to build a
profile on the user based on their spending habits. In the event
of a complete cash ban, which is highly unlikely to happen in
India, one can use non-CBDC modes of payment such as UPI but only
for critical transactions. For non critical transactions, other
alternative modes of payment can be explored.

Gold & Silver coins can be used to settle transactions in case no
other option is available. India is the country that holds the
largest amount of private gold. With a gold shop available at
every nook and corner of every city, town and village, gold still
remains a valid choice of transaction settlement. One can also
explore keeping one’s savings in gold coins and converting a coin
to physical cash at a nearby gold shop and using the cash to pay
for transactions.

Bitcoin is becoming the settlement medium of choice for the always
online, internet ready younger generation. Bitcoin wallets are
incredibly easy to use and work very much like an online payment
that’s sent via UPI. Being a decentralized asset, a bitcoin
transaction cannot be blocked or banned. In other words, even in
case of government restrictions, two people can settle a payment
of goods for Bitcoin and nobody would be able to stop them from
doing so. This property of Bitcoin is also known as censorship
resistance. A lot of new age business professionals such as
freelancers readily accept Bitcoin as a payment for their work.
There are also tons of online platforms that sell goods and accept
Bitcoin as a payment. Such platforms can be explored when trying
to order goods online. Just a disclaimer, while Bitcoin is
recommended as a payment system, AIM has not taken a call on
recommending Bitcoin as an investment avenue.

Gift Cards can be easily bought with Bitcoin from online gift card
resellers and can be used as a mode of payment. This works best in
the case of a popular website or platform that doesn’t accept
Bitcoin but might issue gift cards. A lot of digital nomads like
to pay for their cell phone bills or for booking hotels online
using this mode of payment.
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Stablecoins of US Dollar - although US Dollar is still a fiat
currency prone to inflation, the advantage of using US Dollar
stablecoins is that they are available as a KYC-free way of
settling US Dollars, especially with friends, family or customers
in another country. Stablecoins operate pretty much like Bitcoin
and can be stored in a KYC free digital wallet. US Dollar
stablecoins became a really popular mode of settlement in
countries such as Venezuela and Argentina where the local
currencies were hyperinflating. Citizens of these countries found
that if they stored their wealth in local currency, the value of
their holdings were depleting at an incredibly faster rate whereas
if they used US Dollar stablecoins, they were able to protect
their wealth from local hyperinflation. Although, long term, even
the US dollar is prone to inflation and it’s not advisable to
store your wealth in US Dollar stablecoins. They should only be
used as a temporary, KYC free medium of exchange.

Barter should be used wherever it’s possible although barter
suffers from the problem of coincidence of wants, where the person
who has the thing you require might not be willing to accept the
thing that you have to offer.

Angadia is an innovative Indian way of settling inter-city cash. In
a way, Angadia is a parallel banking system in India where traders
and merchants send cash generally from one state to another
through a person called Angadia, another word for “courier”.
Angadia was initially started by diamond merchants of Surat,
Gujrat who would use this system to settle transactions with
merchants in Mumbai. Angadias exist in every major city in the
country and change a nominal fee for sending cash wherever inside
the country.

Community currencies are another alternative that can be used in
communities that are large enough to sustain small businesses in
and around the community. A similar experiment has been done in
the city of Auroville, India where the community members use
tokens8 to pay for local proceeds and the entire community
ecosystem sustains on token money only.

One should never forget that resistance starts with the basic human
instinct of not consenting or complying with totalitarian regimes;
especially ones that try to enforce CBDCs.
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7. Will CBDCs lead us to social credit scores?
Social credit score: positioned as a law and order tool,
really is a tool of forced obedience

The world at this point is well aware of the horrors of the social
credit system that has been implemented in China thus far. The
obvious advantage to the government and large corporations is that
they get to judge every living individual based on their social
and financial actions. For an individual, it’s nothing less than
an Orwellian nightmare.

Existing financial credit scoring systems don’t penalize the
citizens when they take an adverse action in their personal lives
such as being a neglectful pet owner, buying too many luxury items
on loan or for not having a job. They are, however, penalized for
not paying their EMI on time or for missing a payment by reduction
of credit limits, denial of future loans and in the worst case
scenario, with legal action.

Social credit scoring system raises the difficulty of playing the
game by a few notches.

Not only will citizens be penalized for their financial actions,
they can also be penalized for inappropriate social actions.

Tring to walk on a zebra crossing while it’s not your right of
way? A nearby camera will immediately capture a photo of your
face, look up your social credit history based on facial
recognition technology and display your face on a giant nearby
screen with your previous actions history so that the nearby
citizens can publicly shame you.

This might look like a great way of disciplining a population and
some people might like this very aspect of CBDCs, viewing through
the pigeonhole of maintenance of law and order; but in reality,
this system will usher in a despotic rule by the governments.
Ruling politicians will be able to commit crimes and keep amassing
wealth as usual and no one will be able to question them whereas a
normal citizen will be crushed with an Orwellian surveillance
state watching every action of theirs.

Implementing such a system at scale that works for more than a
billion citizens requires a cohesive integration of all public
surveillance systems, public services systems and financial
systems. A key component of this system would be a real-time,
comprehensive financial record of every citizen. In other words, a
system that tracks every payment of every citizen of a country on
a real-time basis.

India being a comparatively democratic country, is known for the
diversity of the banking system. Until recently, there existed
thousands of banks of various types, each maintaining their own
separate databases that existed in their own silos and offered no
integration services to other banks or payment providers. There
was no comprehensive transaction level insight, let alone
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transaction level control, available to the central bank. A social
credit system could not have been possibly implemented in such an
environment. With the introduction of netbanking, interbank
communication protocols, IMPS, UPI etc. a ground work has been
laid to unify the financial system. Bank mergers are also a step
in the same direction.

Introduction of a CBDC will close the last remaining integration
loopholes to implement a social credit system where the government,
local and national politicians & supranational cabal will be able to
grab power via the central bank, who will get to control every
transaction in order to achieve the final goal, a total economic
control over every aspect of the lives of all citizens of India.

8. Problems with CBDCs in other jurisdictions

CBDC launches in other countries have seen a completely lackluster
response. As already mentioned in a section above, in Nigeria,
even one year after the launch, CBDC adoption rates were less than
1%. This lack of demand on the user's side can be attributed to
the fact that a CBDC, from an end user’s perspective, is no
different from the digital money in your internet banking account
or your instant payments app. It’s just numbers on an app! Hence,
most users continue using their traditional way of sending money
and try not to upgrade to yet another app to send digital money.

Central banks don’t seem to understand the product management
aspect of CBDCs. Since an end user sees no advantage in using a
CBDC over other forms of digital payments, CBDC adoption will
never pick up pace unless enforced on the public with corona-like
mandates, which would be in-humane, to say the least.

In the Bahamas, the “Sand Dollar” CBDC pilot9 was launched in 2019
and seems to have not picked up any pace even after 3 years of
launch. According to the IMF's own report from March 2022, “CBDC
currently makes up less than 0.1 percent of currency in
circulation and there are limited avenues to use the Sand Dollar.”

It is safe to conclude that CBDCs will face a similar, sluggish
response in any other country where a CBDC might be launched. With
ever growing popularity of citizen journalism on social media, a
lot of concerned citizens have been raising their voice in many
countries as to why a CBDC should never be used. Hence, one can
expect negligible demand for CBDC from the citizens of a country
where CBDC is available as a transaction medium.
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9. What can an informed citizen do to stop CBDCs?

At the first glance it may seem like CBDCs are inevitable and that
a lone individual won’t be able to do a lot to stop them. But when
you look deeper, you will be able to see the way out.

First and foremost, don’t use a CBDC yourself. Also, don’t let any
of your family members use a CBDC. Never install a CBDC wallet on
your phone and don’t link any of your identities (Aadhar, PAN
etc.) with a CBDC wallet.

Use alternate non-KYC modes of payment at all times such as physical
cash, gold & silver coins, Bitcoin, Gift cards etc.

You can also organize locally and take legal action against anyone
who refuses to accept cash payments.

It goes without saying that you should not trust the mainstream
media when it comes to CBDCs. Most media in India is sold to
foreign crony institutions and funds who want to control India
using the power of CBDCs.

You should write to the Prime Minister via a postcard, email,
twitter, facebook etc. that as a citizen of this republic you
totally reject CBDCs. When millions of people send such
notifications, the government comes into action quickly.

Lastly, do whatever you can to spread awareness. You can share the
truth about CBDCs on your social media handles. You can also
educate your friends and family on the harmful impacts of CBDCs.

For online campaigns, you can try to use the hashtags such as
#DoNotComply from the “Do Not Comply” campaign and post your
thoughts on social media.

You can also associate yourself with a local chapter of Awaken India
Movement and try to connect with other local volunteers to organize
events and campaigns to raise awareness against CBDCs.

A number of activists worldwide such as Catherine Austin Fitts
have come forward to raise their voice against the modern day
tyranny. The following quote by her very well explains the need of
citizens to avoid using CBDCs and raise their voices:

"Let's say I want to mandate a vaccine. Your financial transaction
ability can be turned off; your access to your financial assets can
be denied or stopped if you don't do what you're told."
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10. Conclusion

Shaheed Bhagat Singh once famously said that India, the great
country of Bharat, will have to fight twice for its independence.

The first fight would be fought to dethrone the British colonials
and kick them out of the country but they are cunning enough to
leave financial systems in place so as to keep extracting wealth
out of India and into the hands of colonial powers for years and
decades to come. The second fight for independence would be fought
to get India financially independent from the clutches of the
colonial powers.

CBDCs are the final blow to the sovereignty of India and we the
citizens of India have to rise up against these neo-colonial tools
of oppression. Only then can we live up to the expectations of
great martyrs such as Bhagat Singh and leave a prosperous India
for the generations to come.

As a law abiding citizen of Bharat, you may think that you have
done nothing wrong and therefore you have nothing to fear. This
way of thinking might be self assuring in the short run, but will
lead your future generations towards the path of serfdom in the
long run.

You don’t even have to look too far in the past to get a glimpse
of the tyrannical dystopia that the CBDC eRupee will lead you
towards; just a sneak peek into the world wide lockdowns of
post-corona era, vaccine mandates and the collusion of media &
governments to make such events happen will very well help you
understand that the financial control gained over you via CBDCs will
be gradual yet total loss of all your freedoms and rights, forever.

In other words, your future generations will be forever enslaved.
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